
News from Cameroon

In 2020 there were 44 young women on the course which the

sisters run for young women which aims to help them develop

skills and keep them out of early marriages. This year they have

48.

They also work with the children and youth of the parish and with the many in need who come for

help.



Sr. Eleonore writes of a particular day:

It was 26 Sept 2020, and I was going to visit some families. On the way I met a girl who was worried

because her mother was at the dispensary in Meme, in labour. I went with her and we prayed for

her mother. (When she gave birth the next day and all was well, she named the baby Eleonore!)

At the same

time as we

were visiting

the health

centre, there

was another

mother and

her son

among the

patients who

had had an

accident due

to the

torrential rains. This rain had caused a lot of damage, both

material and human. The mother had been going to stir the

cooking pot and the roof fell in spilling scalding water on her thighs and arms. The child, who was

following her had injuries on his head and arm.

I returned to the community to explain the situation and see what we could do. We decided to take

him to the hospital in Tokombere (27km away). He was transferred there and I went to the family to

organise getting treatment.”

The rains also caused problems with the electricity and the community have now installed solar

power. Hopefully they will be able to do that for the teaching area too.


